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Parish Council August 24, 2021 Meeting Minutes  

Date: 	August 24, 2021
Time:	6:30 – 7:30 pm
Chair:	Andy Puffer
Secretary: Nancy Sparrow

Attendees:
David Cerjak
Enid Heskins
Florina Fernandez
Andy Puffer
Nancy Sparrow

Not in Attendance: 
Kathy Paper
Staff:
Jeff Beavin, Principal
Fr. Scott Wimsett, Pastor

Meeting began at 6:30pm with prayer.

The minutes of the July Parish Council meeting were approved.

Pastor’s Report
Fr. Scott discussed the Archbishop’s Covid update letter sent to pastors on Tuesday. Masks are required in church for unvaccinated persons.
Father then reported on phase one of Mark Trier’s Space Study. The plan is to build an addition to the school on the flagpole side. All of the school offices would be housed there. This new addition would include a new, separate school entrance. The 512 Breckenridge Lane building, where the Sisters of St Benedict now live, would be totally renovated/rebuilt. It would become the Parish Office. It would include a large multi-purpose room with nearby bathrooms and a kitchen which could be used for bereavement meals.
Since this is the first version of the plan; there will likely be many revisions before the plan is finalized.


Principal’s Report 
Jeff Beavin gave the update on Monday's air conditioning problem in the school. The new AC part is due Wednesday. Ricky managed to patch the system temporarily, but upstairs classrooms were very warm.
Jeff reported one COVID case in the Pre-K. Contact tracing was done and 14 of the four-year olds are out for 14 days. 
Jeff discussed the need to fill two recent staff vacancies, one temporary, one permanent.  Jeff also talked about this year's increased Pre-K size. As the Pre-K grows the school will need to be able to accommodate the increased enrollment in K-8. This is one of the drivers behind the Space Study.

Committee reports
Andy Puffer said Scouts are planning to recognize Bob Pierce’s work for the Scouts over the years. One plan is to have a breakfast after all three morning masses celebrating Bob’s contributions. The breakfast would be free and donations would be requested. Any money raised would go to fund the Cub Scout program.

New Business 
Andy P said he plans to wait until we have added additional members to Parish Council before discussing assignment of PC members to parish committees. 

The PC Christmas party for Parish Council members, Ministry heads, and Parish staff was discussed. The potential date is: Thursday, December 2.  We will confirm space availability with Marie Pierce for use of both Cafeteria and Adult Space.

Meeting adjourned at 7:20pm
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Our L ad TO KNOW, LOVE AND SERVE GOD
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